
Balloch Community Association
                        Minutes of Committee Meeting 28 Sept 2015
Present - Billy Lowrie, Morven Reid, Jenny Card, Linda Lowrie, Lorna Robertson.
1. Apologies – Isobel Brill
2. Minutes of last meeting – Read by LR, these were proposed as adopted by BL and seconded by MR. 
3. Matters arising from Minutes The successful grant application from Scotmid was for £500, to be spent on a specific item. This will be the upgrade of the cooker to a bigger one.
 AGENDA
1  Hall Wall Upgrade    The materials for this have been purchased and are currently stored in Committee Room. BL proposes to start the work during the school October holidays.  He hopes that flexible vertical pipes might be a solution so that they may be hidden within the walls, making for a smoother finish. This may add to the cost quoted earlier in the year. 
2  Safer Routes to School  MR explained the problems encountered by the Parent Council of the school, regarding plans for carpark, whose redesign was due to have been put into place during the school holidays. Due to dissent, the project was dropped by the council.
 The BCA regrets this move. BL is to price bollards or similar item, which might serve to keep the doorway to the hall clear and safe for those entering and exiting.                        Action BL
3 School Use of Hall   Balloch School had asked about the possibility of using the village hall for gym lessons. Further to this, Bob Gray, Head of Catering, is hoping an extension would  create a bigger kitchen and larger hall for the school. Work would take place in summer holidays 2016, and a 6 week period before that. They wondered about using the village hall for the serving of school lunches during those 6 weeks. This would be Council paid. Arrangements will be discussed further, along with plans for any further school use of the hall facilities.  
4. Treasurer’s Report. JC intimated that the bank balance stands at £12,721.19, which includes a £3,000 Contingency Fund.
5. Correspondence   A letter has been received from Esther Reid, secretary of the Indoor Bowling Club, asking whether or not the hall Insurance would cover accidental damage to the club’s two carpets. BL felt that they are probably not covered, as they are not the roperty of BCA. If BCA were to take ownership of the carpets, and possibly also the sets of club bowls, then they would be covered by the hall insurance. He will confirm this with insurance company.
 MR could give the bowling club a contact name for Council Insurance which deals with sports equipment.                                                                                                   Action BL
6. Dancing Mrs Fraser has withdrawn a request for a booking slot for dancing for local children who currently attend her classes in Inverness.
7. Cleaning   The Bowlers find the red scissor mop needs vacuumed before they can clean the hall, before carpets are rolled out. Needles have also been found on the floor. All users should be reminded they need to brush/mop the floor after using the hall, and leave the mop as they would wish to find it.
8   Date of Next Meeting  Monday 26 October 2105.  

